
 
  

 

  

May 29, 2020 
UPDATE #20 

EVICTIONS IN TENNESSEE AS OF JUNE 1, 2020 
 
Friends: 

First, the good news.  Beginning Monday, June 1, 2020, the state of Tennessee is permitting 
landlords to file all types of evictions (rent and conduct).  Now the bad news, if the detainer 
warrant is for nonpayment of rent and your property is subject to the CARES Act, a detainer 
may not be filed at this time.   
 
In other words: 
 

(1) If your property is not covered by the CARES Act you MAY proceed with 
 ALL types of evictions.  

  
(2) If your property is covered by the CARES Act: 

 
a. You MAY NOT file a RENT EVICTION right now, but  

 
b. You MAY file evictions for reasons OTHER THAN NONPAYMENT 

  OF RENT (i.e. conduct, lease expiration) 
 
Over the last two months, I have sent several updates regarding the CARES Act.  By this 
time, most properties know if they fall under the Act.  If your property is a “Violence Against 
Women Act (VAWA) Covered Property” you are certainly covered by CARES.  I have 
attached a list of VAWA Covered Properties as  Appendix A to this letter.    
 
If your property has a “federally backed mortgage” or “federally backed multifamily 
mortgage,” you are subject to CARES.  A list of these programs are found at Appendix B. If 
you are not sure whether your mortgage is “federally backed,” you should contact your 
lender.  
 
There are databases that have been set up by various groups (primarily tenant organizations) 
that provide information on whether a property is covered by CARES.  One of the most 
comprehensive databases is run by the National Low Income Housing Coalition.  This 
database provides CARES Act information for apartments, but does not include single family 
homes.  The database can be found at www.nlihc.org. 
 
I know this can be confusing.  If you have questions, do not hesitate to contact our office. 
 

Sincerely,     
  Mike    
Michael J. King  
 

http://www.nlihc.org/





